
May 1, 2007

The Honorable Bart Gordon
Chairman, Committee on Science and Technology
United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C.  20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), I am responding to your
letter dated December 1, 2006, in which you requested that the NRC provide your staff with a
copy of its Office of the Inspector General (OIG) report on former Local Public Document Room
(LPDR) libraries.  As you requested, a copy of this January 31, 2007, OIG report is enclosed.

The OIG’s report documented the OIG’s investigation into concerns raised by the Union
of Concerned Scientists regarding the availability of sensitive NRC documents contained in
microfiche collections in former LPDR libraries.  The OIG recommended that the staff be
directed to review documents now classified as Sensitive Unclassified Non-Safeguards
Information (SUNSI) but that have been available to the public and are in LPDRs, assess their
current sensitivity, and establish a formal policy for handling the documents either as SUNSI or
publicly available.  The NRC believes that the anticipated effectiveness, cost, and benefits of
efforts to identify and retrieve what is believed to be a small amount of information from some of
the potential sources does not support attempts to retrieve or redact this information.  Thus, the
Commission has decided to maintain the status quo with respect to NRC documents in former
LPDRs.  

This determination was and continues to be based in part on the fact that the level of
sensitivity of the documents at issue is below that of Classified or Safeguards Information and
on the belief that the information is of marginal value to potential adversaries.  Further, the age
of the information in former LPDRs, the post-September 11 security enhancements
implemented at NRC-licensed facilities, and the NRC regulations currently in place lend further
support to the determination to maintain the status quo.  

The NRC takes its responsibility to protect sensitive information very seriously.  To that
end, the NRC continues to implement processes for the control of sensitive information to
ensure the secure use and management of radioactive materials, while facilitating public 
involvement in regulatory decisions.  The NRC also continues to review current and relevant 
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documents to ensure an appropriate balance between the agency's strategic goal of openness
and the protection of sensitive information to ensure the common defense and security of our
Nation.

Please contact me should you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

     /RA/

Dale E. Klein

Enclosure:
OIG Report on LPDRs 
   dated January 31, 2007
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